Model Letter Eight

From the Clerk to the Pupil Discipline Committee to the parent notifying of reinstatement of permanent exclusion.
Note: If pupil is not resident in Tower Hamlets a copy of this letter must also be sent to their ‘home’ Local Authority. Refer to LBTH Exclusions Officer for more information.

Parents’ Name & Address Date
Dear [Parent’s Name],
[Full Name of Child]	[D.O.B.]
I am writing to advise you of the outcome of the Pupil Discipline Committee meeting on [Date]
when it considered the Head teacher’s permanent exclusion of [Name of Child].
The Governors discussed the report prepared by the Head teacher that outlined the reasons for the exclusion of [Name  of  Child].
[bookmark: _GoBack]Having discussed the circumstances of the exclusion, the Pupil Discipline Committee concluded that the permanent exclusion for [Name of Child] was not appropriate and he/she should return to school on [return date]. [N.B. If the child is not re-instated immediately, this date must be within a ‘reasonable’ period and governors must be able to justify why the date was set.]
The reasons for the Committee’s decision are as follows: [Set out the reasons for their decision in sufficient detail, explaining how the committee arrived at their decision, so that everyone can understand why the decision was made. Refer to the decision template in Appendix m of the LBTH ‘Guidance on the use of Pupil Exclusion’ for recommended content of the explanation of reasons.]
A note of the Committee’s views on the exclusion, together with a copy of the Head teacher’s exclusion letter and the written statements considered at the meeting, will be placed on [Name of Child]’s record.

We have asked the Head teacher to review strategies that are available to the school to support [Name of Child]. This must include the setting up of a Pastoral Support Programme in which you will be involved. Please confirm with the Head teacher the arrangements for [Name  of  Child]  to return to school.


You may want to contact the Local Authority’s Exclusions Officer (020 7364 4304) who can provide advice. You may also find it useful to contact the Coram Children’s Legal Centre. They aim to provide free legal advice and information to parents on state education matters. They can be contacted on 0300 330 5480 or on http://www.childrenslegalcentre.com/.  You can also contact ACE Education on 03000 115 142 or http://www.ace-ed.org.uk . If you live in Tower Hamlets you can contact the Tower Hamlets Parents’ Advice Centre (020 7350 8936).
Yours sincerely
[Name]
Clerk to the Pupil Discipline Committee

c.c. Head teacher
Chair of Discipline Committee 
LA  Exclusions Officer

